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Friday 27th Sept 

PP Assembly 

 

Monday 14th Oct 

Pupil Free Day 

 

Tuesday 15th Oct 

Students 1st day 
back 

 

Wed 16th Oct 

Dance Commences 

 

Friday 18th Oct 

Yr 6 Graduation 
Photos 
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F r o m  t h e  P r i n c i p a l  

Athletics Carnival 

Congratulations to Stirling! It was a wonderful day– the weather was kind, the students displayed 
fantastic sportsmanship and Mr Emery did a great job of the organisation of this event. 

I would like to make special mention of the students that stayed until the end of the carnival. I know these 
days are long and children do tire but part of building resilience is sticking it out and then having a quiet 
evening and weekend to recover.  

Chicken Pox 

We have had an outbreak of Chicken Pox in Year 4 this week. This is not unusual however you may want 
to look for symptoms and contact your doctor for a diagnosis if your child reports feeling unwell. 

Open Parent Night  

Thank you to all the parents/carers and grandparents who came along. What a wonderful night. The 
classrooms looked spectacular as always—Regards, Mr Robertson. 

Connect  

Please contact Sonya Gilmore if you have any questions or concerns about your connect log in. Please also 
advise the office staff if your email address has changed. Please refer to the Connect Parent Flyer included 
in this newsletter. Some classes in the school are already using Connect. If you haven’t received log in 
details as yet, this means you child’s class is still in the process of rolling it out. Once their class is up and 
running, you will be sent log in details. Once you have received them, you only have 24hrs to activate 
your account. The easiest way is to download the ‘ConnectNow’ App onto your smart phone and this 
way you will stay logged in. We are hoping to have the whole school on Connect by the middle of Term 4. 
We are running a Parent Connect meeting on Wednesday 30th October at 2.30pm in the library. 
Notification of this will be sent home at the start of Term 4,2019  

Not returning in 2020  

If you are not returning to East Fremantle Primary School in 2020 could you please advise the school asap 
as planning for next year has begun.  Please email the school on eastfremantle.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

Have a very happy and safe holiday and I look forward to seeing students return on TUESDAY the 15th 
October. 

 

Warm Regards, 

Jenni Chittick 

Principal 
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Patatas Bravas  

Patatas Bravas is a popular Spanish tapas dish. Season: Spring Serves: 20 tastes Fresh 
from the garden: potatoes, thyme, parsley  

Equipment: Chopping boards Cook's knives Measuring spoons Large mixing bowl Baking 
tray Spatula Small saucepan Wooden spoon Stick mixer Serving platters  

 Ingredients: 3 tablespoons olive oil 1 kg potatoes, unpeeled, cut into 2cm dice Freshly 
ground salt and pepper ½ teaspoon paprika Sauce 1 tablespoon olive oil 1 red onion, 

finely chopped 3 cloves garlic, crushed or finely chopped ¼ teaspoon chilli flakes 1 sprig 
thyme, leaves removed 1 teaspoon paprika 400g tin chopped tomatoes ½ teaspoon salt 1 

handful parsley, finely chopped  

  

What to do: 1. Place baking tray in the oven. Preheat oven to 230°C, eco fan setting. 2. 
Wash, dry and chop potatoes into 2cm dice. Add to mixing bowl along with olive oil, a 

little salt, pepper and ½ teaspoon paprika. Mix well.  3. Spread evenly over baking tray 
and cook for 40 minutes or until golden, mixing potatoes around occasionally. To make 

the sauce: 1. Heat olive oil in a small saucepan. Add onion and cook for 5-8 minutes, until 
starting to soften.  Add garlic, chilli flakes, thyme and paprika. Stir and cook for 2 

minutes more. 2. Add tomatoes, bring to the boil, then reduce heat and simmer until 
sauce has thickened. Puree sauce with the stick mixer. 3. Serve potatoes on platters 

topped with sauce. Sprinkle with chopped parsley.  



Last week all our Kindy children went to The Literature Centre to experience ‘The Sound of Picture Books’. The story 
that was brought to life was, “Dumazi and the Big Yellow Lion’  

The Sound of Picture Books is a unique multi-modal workshop featuring WASO’s superb string quintet and Yamaha’s Alf 
Demasi. Matt Ottley’s illustrations from the book are shown on a large screen while Valanga Khoza narrates the story. 
The children enjoyed learning about the instruments, singing and dancing and experiencing the story in such a unique 

way. The children were extremely excited too, to be travelling to and from the centre on a VERY BIG BUS!  
                     
 

                   Matt Ottley   (Illustrator)                                                Valanga Khoza    (Author) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Oral recount by Philly Tompkin 
The girl walked to the water hole to fetch the water. A voice called out, “Will someone please save my life?” 

Then the girl saw a big yellow lion trapped in a hunter’s cage in a rope. Then the lion said, “Please can you save my 
life?” Then the girl said. “How do I know that the lion won’t eat me?” The lion said, “If you free me I won’t eat 
you”. She untied the rope but the lion got hungry and wanted to eat her. Then the little girl said, “You said if I 
free you you won’t eat me but now you want to eat me!” Then she said. “STOP! We will just find another animal 
and see what they say.” They met a giraffe, the giraffe said, “Alright, go off and eat her. Then the lion was 
about to pounce and she said, “STOP! Let’s find another animal”. They found an elephant. The elephant said, 

“Alright, go off and eat her. The lion was about to pounce on her, when a little voice came from the tree. It was a 
very clever monkey. Then he said, “A trap made of rope, King of the jungle, you were trapped in a cage made of 
rope. Show me this cage made of rope.” The lion said, “It’s very serious.” “Ok then, show mw this cage.” And the 
lion showed him the cage. Then the monkey said, “Walk into the circle”, then quick as a flash the monkey pulled 

one side of the rope. Then the lion was back in the cage. Then one night the little girl came back to the cage, she 
played her instrument, then the lion was in a deep, deep, deep, deep sleep and she carefully untied the rope. Then 
one morning the lion woke up. He saw that he was untied. He was about to be trodden over by a lot of animals but 
as quick as a flash and just in time, re ran off. Now he kept his promises and left monkeys and little girls alone.  

 
                      Illustration by Hannah Sawyer                                          Illustration by Arkie Windebank 
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OUR GREEN CITY  
In Room 2 we are passionate about caring for our planet! 

We designed a sustainable city that produces energy from renewable 
sources, provides inhabitants with food, handles waste efficiently, 

transports people and produce around the city, whilst ensuring that nature 
is welcomed and supported in our city. 

Our ‘Green City’ has wildlife corridors, rooftop gardens, beehives, forests, 
lots of bike paths, and even public transport that uses methane gas for its 

fuel! 

We invited Tim Grey-Smith, Chair of the School Board, to view our Green 
City and hear our visions for a sustainable future. 
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Flowers are blooming and the weather is slowly getting warmer which very well might be a good 

time to do some spring cleaning! Or maybe you’ve been inspired by Marie Kondo… 

Do you have clothes that you don’t wear anymore? 

Do you have stacks of books collecting dust? 

Do you have furniture that don’t quite fit in your house? 

Or own anything that don’t spark joy anymore (Come on, don’t tell me you have not heard about 

Marie Kondo??) 

East Fremantle is partnering with Good Samaritan Industries to host a school donation drive next 
term. This would be a great opportunity for our school community to once again reach out to our wider community and at the same time, support 

Good Samaritan Industries to continue providing meaningful employment for people with disabilities. 

Date: 6th November, Wednesday T4 Week 4 

Please note that we will not be accepting any donations before or after this date. 

Drop off your donation before the school bell rings in the morning at the undercover area. Loose items need to be packed into either boxes or 

bags. Unfortunately, Good Samaritan Industries are unable to accept any of the following types of goods: 

 Carpet fitted 

 Computers 

 TV's that are older than five years or have a set-top box 

 Some TV Wall Units - please call us to clarify 

 Wire spring base beds 

CHILD PROTECTION ALERT 

 

WHEN: Monday 23 September 2019 at approximately 3.30pm  WHERE: in the Hamilton Hill area 

WHAT: a student from a neighbouring school reported that while walking home on Redman Street (just off Stock Rd) he was approached by 
a male person in a black car who asked him to enter his car. This matter was reported to the police who are investigating the incident. 

In light of this incident, I urge all students to take care when going to and from school, and to report anything suspicious to parents, school and 
the police – call 131 444 or the local station to report an incident to police (and only use 000 in an emergency) or 1800 333 000 to reach Crime 
Stoppers. 

Here are some simple suggestions to help your child stay safe: 

 Always travel in company 

 Walk on the right hand side of the road so you face oncoming traffic 

 Wherever possible, leave space between yourself and the roadway 

 Stay in areas that are well lit 

 Stay in view – avoid going into areas that are hidden from view (such as parkland bush or behind shopping centres) and plan trips to avoid 

such locations 

 Be alert – earphones and headphones can reduce your awareness considerably 

 If you have a mobile phone, have it turned on and ready to dial an emergency number 

 If a passing car stops nearby never get too close 

 Do not hesitate to run from a situation in which you feel at risk 

 Provide this advice to brothers and sisters, especially if younger 

 Report suspicious behaviour to parents, school and the police 

 If you can get it safely, try to photograph or remember the number plate of the car and report number plates of cars and the clothing or 

distinguishing features of individuals to police. 

To get the latest community safety information from police, visit WA Police on Facebook www.facebook.com/WA.Police or online 
at www.police.wa.gov.au. 

 Vertical or Venetian blinds 

 Air conditioners that are not portable 

 Stoves & Gas appliances (we do take Gas BBQs) 

 Electric appliances that are not in working order 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FWA.Police&data=02%7C01%7Cjoanna.bowden%40education.wa.edu.au%7C3578e8d10bd24b90f4ea08d7415da6d9%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637049742803769138&sdata=xOetu%2FI
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.police.wa.gov.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7Cjoanna.bowden%40education.wa.edu.au%7C3578e8d10bd24b90f4ea08d7415da6d9%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637049742803769138&sdata=%2F%2FT2Py04sG
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Junior October Holiday Clinics @ Fremantle Tennis Club 

Week 1: Tuesday 1st- Thursday 3rd 9-12pm 

Week 2: Monday 7th -Thursday 10th October 9.00am-12.00pm   

(all ages welcome and levels of play welcome) 

Term 4 East Fremantle Before School Tennis Program  

Starting Week 1—Thursday 17th October 8.00-8.45 am  

To enrol please contact Brendan on 0401565051 or fremantletopspintennis@gmail.com 

DANCE LESSONS 2019 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Dance Teacher - Dorothy Gaunt  

Commencing Wednesday 16 October, 2019 

Dance Review Wednesday 4 December, 2019 @ 1:15pm – 2:55pm. 

$25:00 Program Charge. This was payable via the 2019 Booklist or through the Front Office. 

Those parents who have not yet paid this fee will need to make payment arrangements 

 with the Manager of Corporate Services prior to the first lesson. 

mailto:fremantletopspintennis@gmail.com
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